
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Echo Park Neighborhood Council 
Name: Nick Marcone 
Phone Number: 
Email: marcone.epnc@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(11) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 07/26/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 07/29/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-1277 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this motion that created the Chief Heat
Officer position within the Climate Emergency Mobilization Office. We also support the
appointment of Marta Segura to the position. 
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JULY 29, 2022

The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this motion that created the Chief
Heat Officer position within the Climate Emergency Mobilization Office. We also
support the appointment of Marta Segura to the position.

More Americans die from heat-related causes each year than hurricanes, tornadoes,
and flooding combined. Of these 1,500 annual deaths, nearly half are attributed to
people experiencing homelessness. As such, the Echo Park Neighborhood Council
urges Chief Heat Officer Segura to focus her office’s resources on the development of
programming and community partnerships to mitigate the deadly effects of Los
Angeles’ heat on the unhoused community. Additionally, we hope resources are
utilized to amplify cooling centers and new programming for low income
communities that are disproportionately affected by heat waves for a variety of
reasons, including lack of air conditioning and lack of proper shade.

We look forward to the future work of this office as temperatures in our city have
been growing each year.

RESOLUTION

On July 26, 2022, the EPNC Board of Governors held a Brown Act noticed-meeting, at 7pm
through zoom.  With a quorum of 11 board members present and vote count of 11 yeas, 0 nays,
and 0 abstentions, the Board resolved to write a letter of support for the application as set
forth above.

Respectfully,
Echo Park Neighborhood Council

____________________________________________________
Nick Marcone
Secretary, Echo Park Neighborhood Council


